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HISTORIANS IN THE NEWS / HISTORIENS À LA UNE

Michael Behiels, University of Ottawa, delivered the keynote 
address at the 26th Annual Conférence of the Japanese 
Association of Canadian Studies held at Nagoya City 
University. His address was entitled, “Pierre Elliot Trudeau: 
The Charter of Rights and Freedoms, its origins and Legacy.” 
In addition, Behiels will spend the fall term as visiting professor 
in the School of Humanities and Social Sciences at Nagoya City 
University.

Michael Bliss, University of Toronto, delivered the Bilson 
Lecture at the University of Saskatchewan.

Gérard Bouchard, professeur et chercheur de l’Université du 
Québec à Chicoutimi, a reçu en juin dernier un doctorat 
honorifique de l’Université McGill.

Wendy Cameron and Mary McDougall Maude received the 
J. J. Talman Award for Assisting Emigration to Upper Canada: The 
Petworth Project, 1832-1837. Awarded by the Ontario Historical 
Society, the J. J. Talman Award recognizes the best book 
on Ontario’s social, économie, political or cultural history 
published in the past 3 years.

Megan Davies has received a 3-year Wellcome Trust Research 
Fellowship to be taken up at the University of Glasgow, Centre 
for the History of Medicine. The title of her project is, 
“Medical Services in Remote Régions: A Comparative Study of 
the Scottish Highlands and Rural British Columbia, 1918-1939.”

Lori Chambers received the Alison Prentice Award for 
Married Women and Property La~w in Victorian Ontario. Awarded 
by the Ontario Historical Society, the Alison Prentice Award 
recognizes the best book on women’s history published in the 
past 3 years.

Cornélius J. Jaenen, Honorary Secretary of the Royal Society 
of Canada and Professor Emeritus of the University of Ottawa, 
was honoured recently at the Embassy of Belgium for his 
research, publications and organization of international 
conférences on Belgians in Canada. By royal decree of King 
Albert II he was made an Officer of the Order of Léopold IL

Karin MacHardy, University of Waterloo, is spending the fall 
term at the Institute for Advanced Study, Princeton University.

Ian McKay, Queen’s University, received the Canadian 
Historical Reviens prize for the best article published in 2000. 
“The Liberal Order Framework: A Prospectus for a 
Renaissance of Canadian History” appeared in the 
December 2000 issue.

Congratulations to Brian McKillop. His book The Spinster and 
the Prophet, continues to win awards. Most recently it received 
the University of British Columbia Medal for Canadian 
Biography and the City of Toronto Book Award.

Effective April 2001, Jim Miller, University of Saskatchewan, 
was appointed a Tier 1 Canada Research Chair in Native - 
Newcomer Relations.

Audrey Pyée a été désignée comme première récipiendaire de 
la bourse d’études Monique-Hébert en histoire des femmes. 
Candidate au doctorat en histoire à l’Université York, à 
Toronto, Mme Pyée étudie l’émigration de France au 
Manitoba, de 1890 à 1914. Dans le cadre de sa thèse, elle 
examine notamment le rôle et l’expérience des femmes dans 
le processus migratoire.

Donald Wright, Brock University, delivered a public lecture at 
Franklin College, Franklin, IN, as part of its 2001-2002 
Convocation Lecture Sériés. The title of his talk was, 
“Remembering Pierre: The Many Meanings of Mr. Trudeau.”
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